
Minutes of the 
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium 

Wednesday, November 19, 2014 
 

 A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium was held on Tuesday, 
September 16, 2014 over the system.  Member ‘s  represented were:  Alcester-Hudson School District;  
Arlington School District; Britton-Hecla School District; Gayville-Volin School District; Henry School 
District; Irene-Wakonda School District; Sioux Valley School District; and Tea Area School District.  Also 
present were Bonnie Overweg, Dakota Academic; Lezlie Larsen, and Cheryl Johnson, Southeast Area 
Cooperative. 
 
 Chairman Jason Selchert called the meeting to order at 10:05 a. m.  Sioux Valley moved and 
Irene-Wakonda seconded to approve the minutes of the September 16, 2014 meeting.  Motion carried.  
 
 Alcester-Hudson moved and Arlington seconded to approve the financials and bills, as 
presented.  Motion carried. 
 
 A discussion was held regarding current and future membership. 
 
 Bonnie Overweg reported on the following: 

 There are delays with e-rate processing, so we will be waiting for 470 approvals. 

 The new eligibility list has been released and it has gone from 54 pages to 8 pages.  Voice 
services will be changing.  

 They are piloting some new services, so you are encouraged to file for internal connections, 
as well as any other things that might be on your “wish list”. 

 There is still an option to file as a consortium.  Consortium applications have priority. 

 The cost of Bonnie’s e-rate services are included in the SILDL membership this year. 

 Bonnie will write up a synopsis of what was talked about today and will send out to the 
SILDL members. 

 
Jason Selchert reported on the following: 

 The system has been running well, except for one audio issue which did not repeat 
itself. 

 Spring registration for Mount Marty classes is open. 

 High school registration for next year will not begin until approximately March and will 
continue through the summer.  There will be an online mechanism to complete 
registration. 

 Let Jason know of high school and college classes that you would like to have offered for 
next year. 

 Summer staff training will be held at Sioux Valley School District on June 15th and 16th 
from 9 a. m. to 3 p. m. 

 Jason is available to provided staff development on any of the technologies being used 
in the program. 

 Jason will send out an email asking which teacher’s would be willing to accept students 
for second semester. 

 



Annual training for current teachers is scheduled on April 19th in Gayville, since TIE is in Rapid 
City this year. 
 

A motion was made by Henry and seconded by Irene-Wakonda to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 
carried.  Meeting adjourned at 10:55 a. m.  The next meeting will be a face to face meeting in January 
2015. 

 
 

__________________________________________ _____________________________________ 
Jason Selchert, Chairperson    Cheryl R. Johnson, Business Manager 
  
 
  


